
November	8,	2024


Dear	Church	families	and	friends,


We	are	moving!	

It	 is	 truly	 amazing	 how	 the	 Lord	 placed	 this	 new	 church	 building	 in	 our	 lap.	 About	
three	months	ago,	the	Rings	made	a	visit	to	a	family	member	of	someone	visiting	our	
church.	In	that	visit,	the	lady	pointed	out	an	empty	church	building	that	had	been	put	
up	 for	 sale.	We	 investigated	 further,	 considered	 the	 location,	 the	 building,	 and	 the	
contract	they	were	offering,	and	began	the	negotiation	process.	This	lot	is	about	10-15	
minutes	 from	 the	 current	 location	 in	 a	 quiet	 neighborhood	but	 just	 a	 couple	 blocks	
away	from	bus	routes	and	main	roads.	Around	two	months	ago,	we	took	a	tour	of	the	
building,	and	before	the	Rings	went	to	their	daughter’s	wedding	in	early	October,	we	
signed	a	contract	 to	rent	a	year	with	these	payments	 to	go	towards	the	purchase	of	
the	building.	The	total	purchase	price	of	the	building	will	be	US$77,000.	If	you	believe	
the	Lord	would	 lead	you	to	help	with	the	purchase	of	the	building,	you	may	direct	
your	 gift	 to	 Fellowship	 Baptist	 Church,	 614	 Ikes	 Road,	 Taylors,	 SC	 29697,	 with	 a	
memo:	Mike	Ring	building	fund.


We	are	adding	a	new-old	ministry!	

The	Rings	and	I	have	prayerfully	considered	coming	alongside	the	ministry	at	Ponta	Grossa	to	help	for	a	temporary	period.	
We	left	in	2015,	with	the	positive	vote	of	a	pastor	for	the	church,	to	focus	on	the	church	plant	in	Vila	Nova.	This	pastor	and	
family	at	Ponta	Grossa	continue	to	 lead	the	church,	but	the	ministry	has	struggled	to	grow.	We	will	help	with	discipleship	
and	 have	worked	 out	 a	 service	 schedule.	 The	 Vila	 Nova/Truth	 Baptist	 Church	 is	merging	 to	 have	 all	 services	 on	 Sunday	
morning,	and	on	Thursday	nights	we	will	meet	for	our	mid-week	service.	On	Sunday	evenings	and	Wednesday	nights,	we	will	
be	at	Ponta	Grossa	beginning	in	January.	We	ask	that	you	pray	for	this	ministry	and	for	the	Lord	to	build	his	church	in	this	
area.	


Please	 continue	 to	pray	 for	 Lucas	 and	 Isadora,	 our	 new	 converts,	Maria	Helena	 and	
Evelin’s	spiritual	growth,	and	our	teens	Emylly	and	Thayana.	


We	are	blessed	with	a	spirit	of	unity	among	our	church	family.	Our	teen	ministry	now	
has	 a	 small	 team	helping:	 Pamela	 and	 Josias.	 It	 has	 been	 a	 great	 help	 having	more	
people	involved	in	planning	and	leading	our	teens.	Cibele	has	joined	Tammy,	Pamela,	
and	I	in	our	children’s	church	teaching	rotation;	this	has	also	been	a	great	blessing	and	
help.	Thank	you	for	your	prayers	for	these	ministries!


Tati	Cordeiro Regional	Teen	Activity


